PACT meeting – Wednesday 15th August 2018
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith

Present: 

Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Bill White (Treasurer), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Chris Cant, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson
Member:
Virginia Taylor
Apologies:
Frankie O’Keefe, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Graham Exton, Joan Robinson, 

Lucy Teather, Michelle Ward, Sally Shenton
Previous minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted – proposed by John , seconded by Malcolm, all agreed.
Resignation of director 

Sally Shenton has resigned as a director of PACT, due to personal commitments. She will continue to be involved with the Repair Cafés. We thank her for her contribution.

Financial update 

Gardening fund: 
£507
Refill fund:
£850

Repair café fund:
£109

Litter fund:
£1,374


Annual Accounts 2017-18

The Annual Accounts, prepared by Jo Heeley, have previously been circulated. The accounts were accepted: proposed by Chris, seconded by John, all agreed.
AGM 2018
We agreed to change the proposed date of the AGM to Friday 28th September. Peter will change the booking at the Parish Rooms (confirmed).
7pm start. AGM followed by bring and share supper and social evening. 

John will present the Annual Report. Christine will invite those running projects to give an update. We will ask Frankie and Jordie if they will play and sing for us again (confirmed).
Keep Penrith Tidy – Love Where You Live 
There have been three litterpicks recently, with help from various groups including staff from Penrith MacDonalds. Charlotte worked with 5 Penrith schools on designing signs to be used on lamp-posts around Penrith - there were lots of entries for the competition and these are currently being judged. Michelle and Louise have been visiting shops in Penrith to discuss how their streetside could be improved and in September the group will focus on their dog poo campaign.
Britain in Bloom 
The judges visited Penrith on 6-7th August and one of them was met at the Station with a picnic on Platform 2! Volunteers had done a huge amount of work in various parts of the town, including the Coronation Gardens which had been looking neglected. EDC have provided extra flowers in planters in the town centre this year. Unfortunately some seats and planters which were the responsibility of the Town Council had not been spruced up and there were communication issues re the arrangements on the judging day which meant extra work for the volunteers. Malcolm will represent the Community Gardeners at the award event in Belfast in October.
Eden Refill scheme and Plastic-Free Eden

There are now at least 25 refill points in Penrith and some in other towns in Eden. The CCC grant funding for the Refill scheme was initially only for 6 months but this has now been extended. The costs for the scheme were lower than expected but CCC have agreed that the funds in hand can be used for the Plastic-Free Eden project, but only for work with the public, not businesses. Accordingly Jaki is currently focusing on getting members of the public to make pledges and will have a stand at Solfest later this month. Chris is keeping the website up-to-date with full details of the pledges etc. Nigel has been litterpicking around Ullswater. We thank Jaki and Nigel for all their work on these projects.
Traffic lights at Junction 40 and Kemplay Bank
We accept that it is necessary to separate pedestrians and vehicles at these roundabouts if traffic lights are to be switched off. A solution for junction 40 might be to build bridges for pedestrians, and at Kemplay Bank to take the A6 underneath the A66. Peter asked Virginia if she could suggest a highways person on CCC to contact.
We discussed the increase in traffic jams recently. Should we be campaigning for better public transport?

Divest Parliament project
Frankie and Sally plan to visit Rory Stewart at his surgery on September 7th to encourage him to sign up to this. We agreed that this should be a PACT project led by Frankie: proposed by John, seconded by Chris, agreed with one abstention. Christine will forward the information to Jaki for circulating to our supporters, encouraging them to email Rory.
Penrith Green Drinks and Repair Cafés

Green Drinks are held on the first Thursday of each month at the Dockray Hall pub in Penrith from 7.30pm, organized by Becka Neal. We encourage people to go along.
The Repair cafes on the second Saturday of each month continue to be well-attended, with a high proportion of the repairs being of electrical equipment. Other Repair Cafes are starting up around the area. It was agreed that enquiries about the Penrith Repair Café should be directed to Trevor Calam instead of Sally.
Freegle

Next Give and Take Day – Saturday 1st September at Newbiggin Village Hall near Stainton.

Chris will be representing Freegle at a CCC Waste and Re-use panel in October.

563 bus

Graham continues to encourage people to use the 563 bus between Penrith and Appleby. We feel the route should be extended to include Warcop, Brough and Kirkby Stephen.
Penrith Beacon (Virginia – EDC)
The Penrith Masterplan will shortly be available and the public are encouraged to comment. Planned development is needed to increase the working-age population of Penrith. Three villages are suggested behind the Beacon but some feel that the road access would be problematic.  
Lowther who own the Beacon Woods (currently with permissive paths) are offering most of it for public access, in exchange for permission to build a few exclusive houses on one part. A new pressure group, Friends of Penrith Beacon, has been formed to try to protect the Beacon. They are holding a meeting on Thursday 30th August at Penrith Parish Centre at 7pm, this will be facilitated by Mark Costello from Cumbria CVS and all who are interested are invited. Virginia is keen that a full habitat and wildlife assessment should be carried out and is looking for volunteers with relevant experience.
AGM

Changed to Friday 28th September: 7pm at Penrith Parish Centre in the coffee shop.  
Next ordinary meeting
Wednesday 24th October, 7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith CA11 8LR.

